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Professor, Business Technology
Ms. Karla Satre, Committee Chair, called the meeting to order at 4:35 PM with introductions.

Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

A motion was made to approve the minutes as written.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Office of Instruction Updates
Dedra Daehn reported that the advisory committee agenda format has been changed. The main format change reflects a time column, which places an amount of time to be used for each agenda item with the majority of the meeting focused on the committee’s work plan. Clark College acknowledges and appreciates the time the industry members take out of their schedules and the change in the agenda format is one way to more effectively use the members’ time.

All of the committee rosters are updated at each meeting to help us ensure that the employer/employee ratio is 50% for each group. The State of Washington requires that this information is tracked. The state defines an employer as someone with hiring and firing power.

Ms. Daehn also spoke briefly about Perkins funding. Last spring the college was awarded $575,808 in Perkins funding. It is federal finding that comes through the state and supports Clark’s career and technical programs. The primary focus of using these funds is to prepare students for the workplace, help them improve their technical skills as well as their academic skills. 

Another source of funding available to Clark College is the Worker Retraining funds received from the state. The amount of money awarded for 2012-13 was over $1,000,000. This funding is used to support and provide education, training, and career services for dislocated and unemployed workers. Students coming in to Clark who have been laid off or dislocated may be eligible for financial aid and other monetary support because of the Worker Retraining program. These moneys can also support some of Clark’s adjunct faculty and equipment needs. 

Director/Division Chair Report

Division Chair Adnan Hamideh introduced Business Technology Professor Chris Wilkins, who informed the group that there will be a new AAT degree in Office Management through the BTEC Department. The BTEC Department is planning on a fall 2013 start. This degree will rely on business and management classes taught by the Business Administration Division. This is a two-year program and Professor Wilkins said that the BTEC Department is hoping to integrate this degree into the Business Administration’s proposed four-year management degree here at Clark College. Mr. Mark Maggiora asked how this new degree will be marketed and Adnan stated the Advising Department will be instrumental in getting the word out about these new programs, along with Clark’s Marketing Department. 
Professor Hamideh summarized for the committee what has happened since the spring meeting. He stated the department saw a 6% decline in enrollment and 3 tenured professors were not on the fall roster, however, 74 classes were still offered with the same level of quality.
A task force was created to find out if it is feasible to have a 4-year BAS degree. They are in the process of collecting data and researching for feasibility. 
Vision 2020: Professor Hamideh and his team have been collecting data to anticipate how the market will change and how Clark College will change accordingly in the next 8 years. What will students need to know moving forward in the business world? 
Work Plan

Professor Hamideh reported that he thinks all of the business degrees need to be revamped in order to keep up to date in today’s business world. He has done extensive research to find out where Clark’s Business Administration Program compares to other college programs. He reported that he collected data from at least 5 community colleges in Washington; he has talked with students and faculty; and also cited the findings of “2012 Benchmarking Study on International Business Education at Community Colleges,” published by Michigan State and Lansing Community College. After completing his research, he has identified a few areas that he feels Clark College is “lagging behind.” They are: 

The need for an international business course or courses. Shoreline and PCC both offer international business courses in their program. Adnan is in the process of developing an Introduction to International Business course and hopes that in the near future Clark may have a certificate or a degree program in international business. He also ran this by the three school districts that thought a 3-credit course in international business would be a great course for the Running Start students. Dean Blake Bowers agreed about the need. Dean Bowers reminded the committee that we live in large international business region, with the ports of Portland and Vancouver, and the international airport. 
e-Business or e-commerce. There is a new course ready to go in winter quarter 2012 and Professor Hamideh hopes that a sequence of e-commerce classes will be available to Clark student in the future.
Financial Management. There are accounting courses in the program but no finance courses. The department would like to design a course that helps students to better understand finance in the business world. 

Skill and diversity in business. We live in a global economy now and Professor Hamideh agrees that diversity is now a very important part of business.
Sustainability. In recent years, many publications addressed the issue of how to conduct profitable business while protecting the environment. Courses in this field explore the specific ways in which businesses can minimize their effect on the environment.                                                   
Entrepreneurship & Managing Change and Innovation. Lucia Worthington has designed a course in entrepreneurship. She recommends the textbook “New Venture Creation,” which covers managing change and innovation, and will target vocational programs here. Because there is a need for critical thinking in this class, Business 101 is the recommended pre requisite. Professor Worthington also reported that 20 students already want to participate in the Entrepreneurship Club.

Baccalaureate Degree in Business Administration. Professor Hamideh reported he is still gathering information on the possibility of a 4-year Business Management degree at Clark. Dean Bowers said it is not uncommon for a 2-year college to offer a 4-year degree. Professor Hamideh has put together a task force to look at the possibilities. 
Vision 2020. Dean Bowers spoke to the committee about the vision of Clark College in the next 8 years. He said that the 6 items that Professor Hamideh spoke of were not only important for the next year but that they fit right into the Vision 2020 outlook. Dean Bowers asked the committee to think about what they see in the future in the business, economics, accounting, and management industries, and what should Clark be doing to stay up with the changes that are bound to take place moving towards the year 2020 and on a continuing basis. He also announced that besides the Columbia Tech Center, Clark is looking to build in the North County, the Ridgefield and Battle Ground area. This is where the population is growing and the need for a Clark satellite is huge.
Professor Hamideh reported that tenured business professor John Fite has announced his retirement, which will take place in 2 years. He said it would be a good idea to hire a tenure track professor soon to work side by side with Professor Fite so that the transition of the new tenure track professor will be smooth. Dean Bowers asked the committee for their support and vote with a new tenure track hire in the business, econ, accounting, and management division. There was motion to advocate for a new tenure track position for the Business Division. The motion was seconded, voted upon, and approved by the committee.
Professor Hamideh explained the new classes and the schedule of offerings. He recommended that of the five or six new courses, we should offer two new courses at a time. Starting winter 2013, an e-Commerce and an Entrepreneur class will be offered since they are already established and ready to go. In the spring, an International Business course will be offered. Next year, in fall quarter 2013, we will have established, written, and will offer the 2 or 3 other courses (Sustainability, Skill and Diversity in Business, and Financial Management). The committee agreed and a motion was made to support this plan. The motion was seconded and voted upon and the motion was carried.
The committee also agreed to support Clark College’s movement in offering a Bachelor’s Degree in Business Management. A motion was made, seconded and voted upon. Motion was approved and carried.

A motion was made to add Vision 2020 to the work plan with ongoing input from the committee. The motion was seconded, voted upon, and approved by the committee.

Professor Hamideh proposed that the current course, Math B 065 be renamed “Business Math Applications 102.” It will continue to be a 5 credit class with the same exact content; however, Math B 065 is not currently transferrable because it is not listed in the 100’s, where it would be transferable to a 4-year degree. The course is a required class for many programs, as it covers everyday math computations used in the business environment. A motion was made to change the name of Math B 065 to Business Math Applications 102. The motion was seconded, voted upon, and carried. 
Michelle Thor and Mark Maggiora asked if there were any committee members who would like to be involved in the sub-committee which is looking at Clark’s partnering with other small businesses for the purpose of a small business center. The task force will meet before the end of the year and come up with a plan for moving forward.
Next suggested meeting date:

Tuesday, February 12, 2013
Meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m.
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